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International Badminton Federation

Stadium Badminton Kuala Lumpur
Batu 31/2, Jalan Cheras
56000, Kuala Lumpur
Malaysia
Tel: +6 03 – 9283 7155/6155/2155
Fax: +6 03 – 9284 7155
Email: ibf@internationalbadminton.org 
Dr. Vladimir Liftshits

Luzhnetskaya nab.8
119871, Moscow

Russia

Dear Vladimir,


I have talked to you a few times over the phone regarding the Russian Badminton situation. However, you still want a written explanation and followings are the reasons for IBF to have made the decision as it did. 

1. IBF received a letter from the Russian Olympic Committee (ROC) dated 7th September 2005, stating that on 27th May 2005, Nikulinsky District Court. Moscow City has rendered a decision to dissolve the Russian Badminton Federation (RBF). In that letter it is also stated that ROC recommended that IBF to accept entries from the National Badminton Federation of Russia. (NBFR) to ensure that Russian player are not penalised. It is also stated that the Government also accredits NBFR. (A copy of this letter is attached for your reference).

2. On 15th September 2005, I received an urgent email from EBU, stating that they have received two entries from Russia for their Junior Team Event. They requested for IBF decision.

3. You called me in Sofia on the same day (15th September 2005) and I have told you that it is important that you get a letter from the ROC as IBF only recognised the ROC’s endorsement in any country. You did fax to me the letter on 16th September 2005, signed by the Secretary General of ROC stating that RBF is the ROC’s member at the moment.

4. On the 17th September 2005, two VPs namely Mr. Bayramov Vadim and Dr. Nevmyanof Rauf met me in Sofia with Puzant Kassabian. I told them that IBF will only recognise the group that has the endorsement from their respective National Olympic Committee and stated that you have given me a letter to that effect.

5. They left for Moscow on the 18th and on 19th September 2005. I received a letter from the Secretary General of ROC stating that ROC supports NBFR and that IBF should ignore his letter of
15th September 2005 to us. (A copy is attached for your reference).
6. With all the documents in hand, I contacted few council members who I could contact at that time, and made the decision in line with the request of ROC. IBF decided that until ROC Executive Committee meet to finalise on the court rulings, the entries from Russia will be through the NBFR.

7. I even have written a letter to NBFR (cc: EBU) stating that they should accept all Russian player entering events as this is in line with IBF & ROC’s intention of not penalising the Russian player due to problem of officials. 

The IBF Executive Board has been fully briefed all what has happened and have endorsed the
decision. 


I sincerely hope this explanation will satisfy your goodself.

Thank you.

Your sincerely,

Punch Gunalan

Deputy President.

